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	Los Angeles City Council Transportation Committee Recommends Delaying the Termination of the Fare Reimbursement Agreement

The L.A. City Council Transportation Committee today recommended I delay termination of the Fare Reimbursement Agreement between Metro and LA DOT until the Metro Board takes a position on the issue.  The agreement allows for reimbursement of Metro passes on Commuter Express and selected DASH routes and is scheduled to be terminated effective January 1, 2008.  The City Council is scheduled to consider the item on Friday, November 9th at its regular council meeting.
Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting Recap

On Thursday, November 1, 2007, the Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board held their regular Board Meeting.  During the meeting, the Board took the following action:

· Approved the proposed Contract Change Control Procedures for Construction Contracts, which defines the process for reviewing and approving changes to the construction and design-build documents;
· Approved a modification to the contract with DMJM Harris for services associated with the completion of the Flower Street/Los Angeles Trade Tech College driveway design;
· Authorized the CEO to issue a Notice-to-Proceed for:

· Contract Package B1, Utilities improvements from Vermont Avenue to Harcourt Avenue; and
· Contract Package D3, Traction Power Substations Procurement.

· Approved two Phase 2 project alternatives – 1) Light Rail Transit on Exposition Right-of-Way from Culver City to the City of Santa Monica and 2) Light Rail Transit on Venice Boulevard to Sepulveda, rejoining the Right-of-Way at Sepulveda to the City of Santa Monica – that will be carried through the Draft EIS/EIR; and
· Approved a request that Metro increase the Exposition Light Rail Construction Phase 1 Budget by $145.0 million due to revised estimates to complete the project.

In addition to the above listed items, the Board:

· Requested Metro enter into a contract with CHG & Associates for Expo’s Lobbyist Services;
· Authorized the CEO to increase the hourly rates for Authority Counsel;
· Approved a motion by Vice Chair Herb Wesson, Jr., Director Yvonne Burke and Director Bernard Parks, which directs staff to report back in 30 days with their findings and impacts associated with various design options related to the Farmdale grade crossing.

The next scheduled meeting will be held on Thursday, December 6, 2007.
Eco-Fair at Universal Studios
On Saturday, November 10, 2007, Metro will join 25 other agencies and civic organizations at an ecology event that will present innovative ideas and information on how people can preserve the environment. Thousands of families will attend the function which will take place from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. at Universal Studios Hollywood, which has adopted the slogan “Go Green and Go Metro To The Eco-Fair.” The Eco-Fair is part of NBC Universal Green Week from November 4-10, 2007.
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